
EASTERN ILLINOIS BUSINESS EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 
Spring Meeting held at Mattoon Precision Manufacturing, Mattoon, IL 

Wednesday, April 2, 2014 

 

 

Pre-Meeting Activities 

 

Roll Call taken around the room.  Those in attendance were: 

 Amie Mayhall – Olney Central College (2) 

 Shasta Bennett  

 Heather Seaton – Paris Cooperative High School (1) 

 Sheryl Brummer – Lake Land College (6) 

 Marcy Satterwhite 

 Kathy Daugherty 

 Tynia Kessler 

 Lisa Jobe 

 Jon Lebold 

 Julie Chadd – Eastern Illinois University (2) 

 Mitchell Gurick 

 Ruth Ann Finley – Cumberland High School (2) 

 Tracy Morgan 

 

Tour 

4:45-5:45 p.m., building tour of Mattoon Precision Manufacturing 

 

Dinner 

6:00-6:30 p.m., Custom Smokehouse and Grill in Mattoon 

 

Business Meeting 
At 6:30 p.m., President Marcy Satterwhite called the meeting to order. Heather Seaton stated that the Fall 

minutes had been handed out and asked for any additions or corrections. Amie Mayhall made a motion to 

approve the minutes upon the correction that she attended the Fall meeting; Shasta Bennett seconded; motion 

carried. 

 

Kathleen Daugherty (in place of Cindy Phipps) reported an opening balance of $1,513.24 and a closing balance 

of $1,675.67. Motion was made by Amie Mayhall to approve treasurer’s report; Shasta Bennett seconded; 

motion carried. 

 

School Reports 
President Satterwhite asked if there were updates or topics new to their school they wanted to mention. 

Discussion as follows: 

 

Olney Central College – Amie Mayhall reported that school is going well and they have been quite busy.  

Enrollment is promising as well. 

 

Cumberland High School – As a teacher is planning on retiring this year, accounting will be continuing as 

Tracy Morgan will begin teaching the course. 

 

Paris Cooperative High School – Heather Seaton reported that there are walls to the new building and 

construction is going very well. The Spring musical is hoped to be performed in the new auditorium. She 



reported that Rob Boyars freshmen career class is going well and his students will be presenting to the school 

board as well.  

 

Eastern Illinois University – Julie Chadd reported that administrators are calling for business education 

students are there are little to none to place. There is talk of the business program taking a hiatus as part of the 

$8 million necessary to cut in the budget. 

 

Lake Land College – Kathy Daugherty reported numbers are good, however there has been $1.2 million in 

cuts. She also stated that LLC is adding a Culinary Arts program that is planning on actually preparing meals 

for the students. 

 

 

New Business and Announcements 

 

IBEA Report – Kathleen Daugherty, IBEA Representative reported on the IBEA Conference. Numbers were 

up from previous years. The next conference is in November in Bloomington, IL. There is a Business Education 

scholarship offered as well.  

 

Teacher of the Year Award – Amie Mayhall presented Kathleen Daugherty with the “Teacher of the Year” 

award. 

 

Spring meeting location 

Shasta made a motion to hold the Fall 2014 meeting at the conference in November; Amy seconded; motion 

carried.  

 

Officer elections were held for 2014-2016 years. The results were: 

Marcy Satterwhite volunteered to remain president  

Kathleen Daugherty volunteered to remain vice president  

Cindy Phipps will remain treasurer  

Amie Mayhall volunteered to remain awards chairperson, and  

Heather Seaton volunteered to remain secretary 

 

CPDU’s were handed out for the business tour. 

 

Sheryl Brummer made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Shasta Bennett seconded; motion carried. 

 

Meeting ended at 7:03 p.m. 


